
  

 

 

H OLY  REDEEMER  AND  I MMACULATE  CONCEPTION  
COLLABORATIVE  PARISHES  

SERVING  MERRIMAC , NEWBURY , NEWBURYPORT , AND  WEST NEWBURY  

All Are Welcome  

hriccatholic.org 

First Sunday of Advent 

November 29, 2020 

O LORD, you are our father;  
we are the clay and you the potter:  
we are all the work of your hands.  

(Is 64:7)  
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Collaborative Staff  
Pastor 

Rev. Timothy Harrison, 

978-462-2724 or 978-346-8604 

info@newburyportcatholic.org,  

holyredeemer@verizon.net 

Senior Priests in Residence 

Rev. William H. McLaughlin 

Rev. George E. Morin 

Rev. Charles Stanley  

978-462-2724 or 978-346-8604 

Permanent Deacons 

Deacon Paul Dow 

978-887-5350, pauldow49@gmail.com 

Deacon John Moranski 

978-432-1443, jmoranski51@gmail.com 

Office Associates 

Donald Alunni, Business Manager 

978-462-2724 x 7351 

dalunni@newburyportcatholic.org  

Sheila Cruise, Receptionist 

978-462-2724 x 7403 or 978-346-8604 

scruise@newburyportcatholic.org or 

holyredeemer@verizon.net 

Karen Leff, Coordinator of Media Outreach 

hricbulletin@gmail.com 

Linda Temple, Administrative Assistant 

978-462-2724 x7404 

temple@newburyportcatholic.org 

Music Ministry 

Jennifer Acorn, HR Organist 

978-697-1082 

jen.acorn@comcast.net 

Kathy Peavey, HR Vocalist 
kathypv@comcast.net 
978-360-8756  

Donna Postle, IC Music Ministry Director 

978-317-8903 

donnapostle233@gmail.com 

Tim Richard, IC organist 

trichard23@gmail.com 

Steve Swochak, IC Music Coordinator 

978-462-2855 

swochak@netzero.com 

 

 

Lifelong Faith Formation 

Aaron Giard, Director of Lifelong Faith 
  Formation 
978-462-2724 x 7405 or 978-346-8604 
agiard@newburyportcatholic.org 

Melinda Burrell, Administrative Assistant,  

  Lifelong Faith Formation 

978-462-2724 x 7420 

burrell@newburyportcatholic.org  

 

 

Immaculate Conception School 

Joan Sullivan, Principal, 978-465-7780 

jsullivan@icsnewburyport.com 

Maintenance 

Bud Kent, IC Building Maintenance 

978-462-2724 

bkent@newburyportcatholic.org 

Eddie Martinez, IC Facilities Manager 

978-462-2724 

emartinez@newburyportcatholic.org 

St. Vincent de Paul 

St. Vincent de Paul Society at  

Holy Redeemer  

978-346-8604 x 8 

hrsvdp300@gmail.com 

St. Vincent de Paul Society at  

Immaculate Conception 

978-518-0728 

St Maryôs Cemetery 

Joseph Viel, 978-208-0266 

joeviel@comcast.net 

Online 
Website: www.hriccatholic.org 

Holy Redeemer - Immaculate Conception 

Collaborative Parishes 

@HRICCatholic 

hriccatholic 

St. Ann  
Church: 300 Main St., W. Newbury  01985 

Rectory: 46 Maple St., W. Newbury  01985 

Phone: 978-346-8604 
Email: holyredeemer@verizon.net 

 

Nativity  
Parish offices and church: 
4 Green St., Merrimac  01860 

Office Hours: By appointment 

Phone: 978-346-8604 

Email: holyredeemer@verizon.net 

Immaculate Conception  
Parish, church, rectory, and offices: 
42 Green St., Newburyport  01950 

Office Hours: MïF 9:00 a.m.ï2:30 p.m. 

Phone: 978-462-2724 

Fax: 978-234-7399 

Email: info@newburyportcatholic.org 

Immaculate Conception School  
1 Washington Street, Newburyport 01950, Kïgrade 8,   
Mrs. Joan Sullivan, Principal, Phone: 978-465-7780, 

Fax: 978-234-7331, www.icsnewburyport.com 

St. Maryõs 
Cemetery  
36 Storey Avenue, 
Newburyport 01950 
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Mass Schedule  
Saturday (11/28) 

 4:00pm IC Connie Bucci, Sally Ann Casey 
 (Fr. McLaughlin) 

 4:00pm Live Stream Maureen & Roland Waddell
 (Fr. Morin) 

Sunday (11/29) 

 8:00am Nativity (Fr. Morin) 

 9:00am IC (Fr. Stanley & Deacon Dow) 

 9:30pm St. Ann (Fr. Harrison) 

 11:30am IC Jack Burrell, Ron Pagliarulo, Alan Chu
 (Fr. McLaughlin & Deacon Moranski)  

Monday (11/30) 

 9:00am IC (Fr. Harrison) 

Tuesday (12/1) 

 9:00am IC Emily & Debbie Fitzgerald  

Wednesday (12/2) 

 9:00am IC For the intentions of Donna Sylvester  

Thursday (12/3) 

 8:00am IC Helen Ebacher  

Friday (12/4) 

 9:00am IC  

Saturday (12/5) 

 4:00pm IC Stephen M. Boy, Linda Finnegan, 
 Donna Cook, Josephine Minalio  

 4:00pm Live Stream  

Sunday (12/6) 

 8:00am Nativity  

 9:00am IC  

 9:30pm St. Ann  

 11:30am IC  
 

In your prayers, please remember Dianne Lucey, Mildred 
Musumeci, Joyce Curtin, and all the faithful departed. 
 

ICðImmaculate Conception, Newburyport 
NativityðMerrimac 
St. AnnðWest Newbury 
 

Saturday Live-Stream Vigil Masses are broadcast 
online through Facebook. 

Find us on Facebook: Holy Redeemer - Immaculate 
Conception Collaborative Parishes 

Dear Parishioners, 

I donôt know about you these days, but I 
spend a fair amount of time watching and 
waiting. Every morning, I scan the 
newspaper for the daily virus cases and 
death count. I keep waiting for some 
positive trends, as we saw for a brief 
period of time this summer, to return. I scan the financial 
reports, hoping for some positive signs that our economy is 
improving, realizing that so much of it is way beyond my 
ability to analyze. I watch over some Church-related news 
blogs, just, you know, to keep up on whatôs going on. I scan 
the weather reports wondering if it will be hot or cold, rainy 
or snowy...if for no other reason than to choose what jacket 
to wear on my way out the door. I scan my calendar, 
looking ahead to what Masses and events I will be involved 
with in the coming hours and days, and what I might need 
to do to prepare for them. I occasionally check my bank 
account, just to make sure I havenôt missed any bills or to 
see if there is any money there. I scan the headlines of 
social and online news media looking for...what? Some 
signs of hope? A good heart-warming story to brighten my 
day? A cute dog or cat video? (Full disclosure: they are far 
more amusing than I care to admit to!) Sometimes, I just 
pause, wherever I am, to just look around and see what I 
can see. 

This weekend our Church once again begins yet another 
new liturgical year and cycle of readings, watching and 
waiting for the return of the Lord Jesus, as He promised. 
We donôt know a great deal about exactly what that will look 
like, only that there will be no question about what is 
happening when it does. We do know, however, that the 
Lord will come at a time and hour when we do not expect it. 
So the only reasonable and prudent approach to living our 
lives is to be watchful and ready at all times. We may not 
get an advance email or tweet telling us that Heôs here, but 
hopefully we will be (mostly) prepared to welcome the Lord 
when He comes. 

So what, exactly does that mean? I think it has to do with 
having things in order, ready to go. If you are cooking a 
meal, having all the ingredients laid out in their correct 
measurements and easily at hand will make the meal come 
out so much easier and quicker. If you have to go 
rummaging through the cabinets and fridge looking for 
every item when you need it, things will get cold or burn or 
dry out while you are searching for the next thing. An 
Advent question is: how are things laid out in my life? Is 
there order or chaos? Can I easily access the things that I 
need to serve the Lord, or am I constantly finding myself 
struggling to locate them when they are called for? 

Many years ago, I attended a golf school up in Vermont 
with some friends. For several days, I took lessons from a 
golf pro on all of the finer aspects of the gameðhow to 
properly grip the club, how to select which iron to use, how 
to correct a slice and even how to get out of a sand trap (a 
very useful skill that I would come to rely on!). One of the 
lessons that really stuck with me, however, was the 

(Continued on page 4) 

From the Pastor  

Bulletin Information  
Email all bulletin submissions by Monday at noon to 
hricbulletin@gmail.com. 

Prayers for the Sick  
May the comfort and healing of Christ embrace all in our 
Collaborative who are suffering from illness, especially:  

Dan Bedard 
Priscilla Brown  
Brett Burkinshaw  
Joe Messina  

Vincent Oberhofer  
Ruth Sullivan  
Ron Sylvester 
Michael Tucker  

https://www.facebook.com/hriccatholic/
https://www.facebook.com/hriccatholic/
https://www.facebook.com/hriccatholic/
mailto:hricbulletin@gmail.com


(ŒŏŜ 2ňŇňňŐňŕ ńőŇ )ŐŐńņŘŏńŗň #ŒőņňœŗŌŒő #ŒŏŏńŅŒŕńŗŌřň 0ńŕŌŖŋňŖ  

4 

COLLABORATIVE  NEWS 

concept of always playing what he called, ñReady Golf.ò In 
other words, to always be thinking ahead to what comes 
next, to be always ready to hit your ball when it is your turn 
so that nobody has to wait for you and to already have the 
next iron or putter you might need with you when you are 
on the fairway, so that you donôt have to waste time going 
back and forth to your bag. To play ñReady Golf,ò required 
a mindset that was alert and aware of what was happening 
around you on the course. It forced you to think about the 
other players and what they might be doing, or even 
thinking, so that you could be ready and poised for your 
next move. Sometimes the mental energy of awareness 
was more taxing than the physical effort of hitting the ball 
and moving about the course. So many moving parts! 

If we are living our Faith with this same kind of alertness, 
then it means we are actively watching and responding to 
many things that are moving around us. While we can all 
feel very caged-in these days with so many restrictions 
from the pandemic, that doesnôt mean we canôt be attentive 
to those who are in our social bubble or cohort, or that 
there may well be times when we are called to move about 
in relationship or connection to others. Charity begins at 
home, but it never stops there.  

So, what to do this Advent? First, I would suggest that you 
think about now how you want to celebrate Christmas. Will 
you attend Mass through our live-streamed celebration 
online, or will you plan to attend one of our live, in-person 
celebrations in our churches? Although plans can always 
change, make a plan and work the rest of the holiday 
celebration around it. This way, you have made the Lord 
number one in your priorities for the holidays. 

Secondly, consider how you might help others who are in 
need. The Christmas collection at Mass on Christmas Eve 
and Christmas Day (and the mailed-in envelopes 
associated with it) are reserved to help the sick and retired 
priests of the Archdiocese. Over the years, these funds 
have been used to care for priests like Fr. Broderick, Fr. 
Sherry, Fr. Pich®, Fr. Mason, Fr. Leonard, Fr. B®rub®, and 
now Fr. George, Fr. Bill, and Fr. Charley. Your generosity 
at Christmas will greatly help to further this care to those 
who are presently in need. Think about our local charities, 
especially the local chapters of the St. Vincent de Paul 
Society whose members regularly help the needy in our 
own communities. Consider making a gift to the Pelican 
Fund that supports those in long-term, 12-step recovery 
programs. Look to supporting the many community-based 
programs that seek to alleviate hunger locally. Also 

(Continued from page 3) 

Little Blue Books  
We are not able to distribute Little Books this 
Advent/Christmas season as a result of COVID 
restrictions. 

You can order Little Blue Books for the Advent/
Christmas season directly from the website at 
littlebooks.org. They are $4/copy + shipping.  

You can also get all the seasonal books on the Little Books 
app available for iOS and Android devices. To learn more 
about the app, go to littlebooks.org/app. 

Register to Attend Mass  
To register to attend an in-person Mass celebrated in our 
Collaborative, go to the ñAttend a Massò section on our 
website: www.hriccatholic.org to link to the signup page. At 
this time a reservation is required to attend a live Mass 
for capacity limits and contact tracing purposes. 

Call the offices at (978) 462-2724 for IC or (978) 346-8604 
for HR if you have questions or need assistance making a 
reservation. 

remember our brothers and sisters in Haiti through the IC 
Haiti educational program in Puit Cha Cha. These are but a 
few ways to reach out and offer care beyond ourselves 
through awareness of the needs of others. 

Finally, order your day with prayer. Attend Daily Mass if you 
are able. Set aside some time for personal prayer. Read 
from the Bible each day, even if it is a short passage or part 
of a Psalm. Explore the lives of the saints. The Churchôs 
calendar is full of many feast days and celebrations. Learn 
more about why each of these holy men and women left a 
lasting mark on the Church and world by how they lived out 
their Faith. Join us for a moment of quite prayer in the 
church through the scheduled times for Adoration. Get 
involved with one of our online programs: Engage, Word on 
Fire, and Formed among others. Our bulletin (printed or 
online) is full of ideas and opportunities. 

When we are actively thinking about the things of God, 
when we are consciously involved in ordering our lives 
around the presence of God, when we are fully engaged in 
being about the work that God would have us do...we will 
be more ready and alert to meet the Lord when He does 
come, whether that be through a chance encounter with a 
stranger in the supermarket parking lot or at the end of time 
with His Second Coming. We don't want to miss it or find 
ourselves caught unawareé. 

This Advent, let us keep scanning and searching, until the 
hope that we long for is truly and finally fulfilled. 

Fr. Timothy Harrison, Pastor 

 

 

Christmas Mass  
Volunteers Needed  

We would like to offer additional Mass times on Christmas 
Eve and Christmas Day for those who wish to attend Mass. 
We are in need of volunteers to accomplish this. 

If you are able to help out at any of our three sites as a 
greeter, cleaner/sanitizer, Eucharistic Minister, or lector, 
please contact one of the volunteers listed below to learn 
how you can help. Thank you. 

If you are able to help at HR Masses, please contact Sue 
Noyes susanjnoyes@gmail.com to learn more. 

If you are able to help at IC Masses, please contact Kathie 
Williamson kathie108a@gmail.com or 978-992-6450. 

https://littlebooks.org/prayer-books#all
https://littlebooks.org/app
https://www.hriccatholic.org/

